Sherwood High School Boosters Meeting May 14, 2018

Financial Request

Zack Jenkins – High School Senior Football player – also representing Nic Garrison

- Nominated to play in Les Schwab Bowl
- Asking for support \$250 each
 - Total cost is \$500 each
 - Fees cover food, lodging and team jersey
- Zack has already received donations from Wilsonville Toyota and have sold game tickets
- Boosters have paid \$250 fees for past football players invited to Les Schwab Bowl
 - Other students have been invited to play but were committed to Division 1 schools which don't want players to play invitational games
 - Board did not pay individual donation for a track player to go to an invitational in 2015
 - If we agree to pay for Les Schwab bowl invitational we will agree to pay same amount to all sports
- Board will purchase \$500 ad to support both players decision unanimous
 - Molly to contact Les Schwab organization to organize ad and payment
 - o Will find out if we can add 3 SHS cheerleaders who have been invited to cheer at game to ad
- Board going to decline two requests from Senaptec items
 - Sensory Tablet Station and Strobe Glasses
 - o Travis Laioli is no longer athletic trainer

Jeff Scarvie - President

Stadium Overrun Balance

- Molly, Josh and Jeff meet with Eric Campbell re: the stadium-overrun bill
 - Boosters agreed to pay \$819k with payments to made through 2025
 - This original commitment (\$355) was paid in full by an anonymous donor in 2015 but the Boosters were still responsible for the overrun charges \$215k
 - Payment was to come from reserve seating fees
 - We are losing 5 years of income because of moving to the new school in 2020 so a new total due of \$90k
 was agreed upon to be paid over the next 3 years
 - There was supposed to have been an additional anonymous donor to pay the overage charges in 2015
- Question brought up Why can't the city pay for the overage when they rent the old stadium out after the new school is built?
- Going to table discussion and decisions until more information can be gathered
 - Bring in Mark Gribble, Bill Butterfield and Mark Erwin to next boosters meeting to review original arrangements
 - Molly, Josh and Jeff will find past board members who dealt with the original agreement to better understanding of payment arrangements
- LRMS and SMS 8th graders are looking for apparel for end of year raffle
 - Will donate 1 medium t-shirt to each school

Josh Munger – Vice President

- Josh and Kelly talked about raising prices for new purchasers of reserved stadium seats

- Grandfather the old price in (\$125) for returning seat holders
- Charge higher price (\$135?) for new reserved seat holders
- Should the board create an auction committee
 - Meetings would be separate
 - Members would include President or Vice President, Treasurer, Auction coordinator, 1 other board member and a member at large
 - Rent a storage unit for auction items
- Create a Social Media/Marketing position on the board to help with getting information into the social stream via Facebook, twitter, Instagram etc.
 - Kelly will work on ideas until decision is made about a permanent position
- Want to start collecting and recycling cans at stadium in the fall for all sports
 - Will set up a bottle drop account to deposit funds into directly
 - Will add signs informing public recycled funds go back to the boosters fund

Jason Upton – Member-at-Large

- Will donate Tennis tent to the apparel for the Robin Hood festival

Kristine Cornett - Auction Coordinator

- Auction scheduled for Saturday, November 11 at the Sherwood Elks
 - Generations will cater
 - Working with Elks to allow outside food
- Sheri Peden will assist Kristine this year and take over coordination next year
 - She would like another co-auctioneer moving forward

Casey Stewart – Website

- Reviewing is payment is due for domain fee
 - Making sure its not a scam
- Will send out another blast for Drive 1 for your School

Kate Al-Sheikhly – Apparel

- Sheri will be done on board in June
 - Tim Sanchez would like take over Sheri's position
 - Will introduce at June board meeting
- Ordering pop sockets and water bottles for Robin Hood Festival
- Robin Hood Festival is July 20 21, 2018
 - Will sell leftover auction glasses
 - Will send out sign-up sheet
 - Molly will send to High school volunteer coordinator for NHS students
 - Will have sale on items not moving in trailer

Scott Baxter - Scholarships

- Applications due May 21
 - o Can extend to May 29 if necessary
- Casey, Josh, Jason, Kate to help review applications

Kelly Hollenbeck - Stadium Seating

- Will be linking new email to @stadiumseating.org email to keep all correspondence separate
- Board approved to raise new seat holder prices by \$10 to \$135 each unanimously approved
 - Will grandfather old seat holder price if purchased by certain date
- Kelly will start working on setting up marketing ideas for additional fundraising for Boosters

Molly Zettlymoyer - Treasurer

- Athletic Booster Club General Fund balance \$106,723.01
- Stadium Fund balance \$290.38
- Still waiting for receipts from Baseball for reimbursement of new mounds and football jerseys
- Jim Bonomo is interested in taking over the treasurer position
 - He is currently treasurer for Sherwood Basketball Association
 - Molly will ask if he is going to stay with the basketball association if he takes over the boosters position
 - He will come to the June meeting for introductions

Ann Pfisthner - Concessions

- Would like to step down as lead
 - Will help but does not want to be in charge
- The Kazula family would like to be a set vendor at Friday night football games next season
- A company that sells elephant ears has contacted Josh
 - They would like to sell at Friday night games next season

Ryan Zettlemoyer – Member-at-Large

Drive 1 for your school

- This Saturday, May 19 from 8 am until 300 drivers show up
 - o Booster club members show up at 7 am
 - Flyers have been put up all over town
 - Advertise on all school reader boards
 - Shell will put info on reader board
 - Will send out blasts on all social media sites
 - Will check with Josh to see if teams can take some practice time to put notices in neighborhoods
 - Have Zack Jenkins and Nic Garrison volunteer time in exchange for donation to Les Schwab invitational
- Still getting donations for raffles
 - 1 ticket per vehicle driven
 - o Boosters would like to provide a raffle for the volunteers supporting a specific sports team
 - A \$250 donation to be used as the team wishes
 - Jeff will draw live on Facebook
- Kate will ask Randy to move apparel trailer up to parking lot night before/morning of
- Need to determine repercussions for teams not stepping up to volunteer at boosters fundraising events throughout the year
 - More than one team that has not responded to requests for volunteers at the Drive 1 for your School event

| Next meeting is scheduled for June 10 but due to graduation events the June meeting will be June 11 at 6pm – location TBD | |
|---|--|
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |